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Public investment benefits current as well as future
generations. My research shows that public investment is a
game changer, when it comes to boosting long-term growth.
Increasing the share of public investment in primary
government spending by one percentage point (offset by a
reduction in other spending) would increase the long-term GDP
level by about 5%. For countries that are catching-up to the
productivity frontier, there is also evidence that public
investment can substantially speed up the pace of convergence.
Public investment is good for economic activity because it
stimulates private investment. Indeed, a recipe that mixes
public and private investment produces a bigger economic pie.
For instance, roads and railways connect firms. This suggests
that the most relevant investment projects are those with the
largest spill-overs. For instance, investment in health
(hospitals and their equipment) is found to have a large
effect as healthier workers are more productive. Investment in
research and development also can have a particularly large
effect as public research can spur private innovation.
The long-term effect of public investment depends on the
initial level of the public capital stock, which includes, for
instance, roads, schools or patents. In countries where this
initial level is relatively low compared with the size of the
economy, there is more scope for high-yielding investment
projects. The analysis shows that virtually all countries have
room to expand the public capital stock, with the exception of
Japan, where it is already very large (Figure).

The evidence that the public capital stock is below its
optimal level means that public investment should rise above
the pre-crisis level. However, the opposite has happened. In
most countries, public investment has declined substantially
during the recent fiscal consolidation period. In 2015, net
investment was even negative in Germany, Italy, Portugal and

Spain. This means that public investment does not suffice to
compensate for the natural depreciation of the existing public
capital stock in these countries. In the United States, net
investment has reached an almost record low level of 0.5 per
cent of GDP in 2015, so that the public capital stock grows
much less than GDP.
Major challenges are to identify the right investment
projects, and to implement them in an efficient way. For this,
governments need sound public investment policies (provide the
right incentives, carry out cost/benefit analysis underpinned
by good data). Moreover, the focus should be on projects with
high spill-overs.
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